
Safety Committee Meeting 
Whitman College  

October 15, 2021, at 11:00 am 

Present:  Elliot Broze, Steve Davis, Kendra Golden, John Hopkins (Chr), Kathleen Hutchison (Sec),  
Tony Ichsan, Jolene Rodriguez, Andrew Somoskey, Nikki Young 

Absent:    John Eckel, Bryan Lubbers, Telara McCullough, Fred Miller 
                

      
Approval of Minutes 
9/10/2021 meeting minutes approved.  Posted on the Safety Committee webpage - 
https://www.whitman.edu/environmental-health-and-safety/safety-committee.  
 
OLD BUSINESS 

 Hall of Science’ annual HVAC testing is pending repairs.  John Hopkins will follow up with    
Fred Miller on status. 

 The updated version of the Emergency Reference Card needs to be uploaded to the 
Environmental Health & Safety webpage.  The Library needs to post the updated version.  It was 
suggested that the Emergency Reference cards be posted next to building evacuation maps. 

 
NEW BUSINESS 
 

 Safety Concerns: 
Steve Davis reports that the Handicap parking, adjacent to the Welty Health Center, needs to be 
repainted.  John Hopkins asked Steve to submit a work order to Facilities, and reiterated that it 
is management’s responsibility to make sure employees don’t park in handicap zones which are 
ticketed by the city police.  

 Review of college’s On the Job Accident Prevention Program, Appendix 4 – First Aid Plan 
https://www.whitman.edu/environmental-health-and-safety/safety-and-environmental-
programs/on-the-job/accident-prevention-program/appendix-4-%E2%80%93-first-aid-plan 
Comments and observations: 
 The second paragraph states First Aid Kits are available at locations throughout campus.  

Several committee members mentioned that current building maps don’t show location of 
AED and First-Aid kits.  However, Jolene Rodriguez says the Welty Health Center has a 
campus map showing locations (attached) so that information can be added to building 
maps.  Nikki is visiting offices around campus and plans to purchase First Aid decals to 
post for easy location of kits.  Nikki has noticed that some kits are expired, and is actively 
working with building staff to get this remedied.   

 The third bullet point of appendix looks incomplete, “If medical assistance is required”.  
Needs editing.  Wording suggested: “If you choose to provide medical assistance ...” and 
finish sentence or update bullet points appropriately. 

 The appendix’ bullet points need to be revised to clarify what each person is (the person 
that was hurt or the person administering first aid).  Nikki will work with Fred to rewrite 
for clarity.   

 First Aid/CPR training is offered by the college but not regularly advertised.  Nikki Young 
is the contact person who is currently working to be certified as First Aid trainer.  Steve 
Davis is working with Nikki to get all Security staff CPR/First Aid/AED certified.  

 In addition to calling 911, college security and/or the Welty Health Center should be 
contacted.   

 Nikki Young reports that one employee had a minor hand injury since our last meeting.  The 
hand injury did not require medical attention.  

 
Next meeting is scheduled Friday, November 19, at 11:00 am via Zoom. 
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